Canning those wonderful August harvests
Source: Sandra Bastin, foods and nutrition specialist
Oh how delicious are those wonderful August vegetables and fruits?!  In January, we think back with fondness on those juicy tomatoes of late summer, those sweet, sweet ears of corn and the fleshy peaches.

There is a way to enjoy the harvests of summer – by canning. Canning can be safe and economical when done properly, not to mention a source of pride for the effort.  

According to the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s booklet on canning, if vegetables are handled properly and canned promptly after harvest, they can be more nutritious than fresh produce sold in local stores.
First, start with the freshest of the harvest.  These will make the best canning vegetables. Your county extension agent can suggest varieties of fruits and vegetables in your area that are best suited to canning.
Canning within 6 to 12 hours after harvesting vegetables is a good rule of thumb.  

For best quality apricots, nectarines, peaches, pears and plums, ripen one
or more days between harvest and canning. If you must delay the canning of other fresh

produce, keep it in a shady, cool place.

How much should you can?  Your county extension agent can help you determine the amount you might need for the size of your family and your personal tastes.

Canning takes some work and care, but in the dead of winter when you are enjoying the “fruits” of your labor, it will all be worth it.

Contact your (COUNTY NAME) extension agent for more information on the proper and safe ways to can your harvest. 
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